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Hiawatha Public Library




Library Board of Trustees Meeting
Location: Glenn Schminke Community Room

Date: November 13, 2012

Call to Order: 7:00 pm

A. Call to Order – Roll Call

Present: Dian Boysen, Janet Libe, Travis Christopher, Brenda Powers, and Deb Connerly.  Also present: Marty Bruns, City Councilman and Jeaneal Weeks, Director

B. Public Forum

The Public Forum was opened at 7:01 pm.  No visitors were present, therefore the Public Forum was closed at 7:01 pm.

C. Approval of Agenda

Brenda Powers made a motion to accept the agenda and Janet Libe seconded and the motion was carried.

D. Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the October meeting were reviewed.  Dian Boysen made a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Deb Connerly seconded and the motion was carried.

E. Old Business

There was no old business to discuss.

F. New Business

City of Palo Contract – Both the cities of Palo and Swisher are being looked at to replace the current individual library card purchase with a contract similar to that of Robins.  Jeaneal is now the point person to work on the Palo contract and she will work with Doug Raber with the initial letter to the Palo council.  Palo has 1026 population with would amount to 21K in yearly income to split between the three metro libraries based on volume of service.

IT Services with CR Public Library –  The CR Public Library has proposed a possible contract with our Hiawatha Library for 10K yearly to support our IT needs.  After discussion the board decision was to wait for a year to see how Marion Library worked with this.  As our costs currently are no where near this amount.  We will look at this again next year if the CR IT staff is offering this again.
FY14 Budget –  The board reviewed the proposed budget for next year and agreed with the line items that gave the 1% increase for the next fiscal year.  Since Jeaneal will be out of town for the City Council meeting Brenda Powers will present the budget on Jan.9 2013.

Resolution –  Resolution 12-11 to hire Bobbie Jo Smiley as a library page was passed, roll was taken with all board member in agreement.

Library Levy –  The board discussed the possibility of working towards presenting  a special library levy on the 2013 ballot next November.  Jeaneal provided information to each board member for review of what it would take and how to go about this.  The board will review this and place it on our next months agenda for further discussion.

G. Librarians Report

Monthly Reports – Noteworthy items are the 2nd self check in has been put in place and the self checkout status are at 51.76%, DVD’s are at 32% of circulation and the online bill pay is now up and running so we can look for a report on this next month.
Bills – Bills for the month of March were reviewed,  Travis Christopher made a motion to pay the bills .  Dian Boysen seconded and the motion carried.

Anticipated Expenditures – None are expected
Library News 

· Jeaneal is working on E-rate Application to get the library a 60% discount on phone service for next year.
· E-Reader and I-Pad classes are starting with Len Struttman as the instructor.
· Molly is working on a grant for adult workshops.
· New play equipment for the children’s area is coming after a donation from the Bank of Iowa to purchase it.

· Friends of the Library are having a holiday party on Dec. 1st Board is invited to attend.
G. General Discussion
Spoke about Travis Christopher leaving and was decided to have Brenda act as President until normal elections are held for offices during the January meeting. 

G. Presidents Report

None at this time. 
H. Adjournment

Travis Christopher made a motion to adjourn at 7:42 pm and Janet Libe seconded and the motion was carried.






